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Timeline of Developments

	Orange
	Personal Events

	Blue
	Major Feedlot Achievements

	Red
	Liaison Group Meetings or Open Public Meetings

	Green Bold
	Major Correspondence from DEC, or Works Approvals or Licenses

	
	


	2001
	
	Copy Included

	September 2001
	Contract agreed to purchase land
	

	
	Matt presented to Shire Council about the concept of developing a feedlot on the land
	

	1 November 2001
	Settlement on the purchase of 600 acres of farmland south of Narrogin  
	

	Sept-Dec 2001
	FSA Consulting hired to help design feedlot and put an approval application booklet together.
	

	
	
	

	2002
	
	

	17 January 2002
	Thompson family (Matt, Janet & 1-year-old Kate) arrived officially under a Temporary Resident visa
	

	1 February 2002
	All plans submitted to DEP and Shire of Narrogin
	

	21 February 2002
	Matt gave additional presentation to Shire of Narrogin
	

	Mid-March 2002
	Open public meeting held at Paringa Centre for us to explain our plans to the general public.  During public comment period, 26 letters were received by the Shire.  23 in favour, 2 against, and 1 concerned about road infrastructure.
	

	30 April 2002
	Final approval from Shire received.  DEC response now expected within 30 days.
	

	30 August 2002
	Works approval issued.  Category #68 shown.  Good from 2 September 2002 to 1 September 2005.  Matt was assured on several occasions that this time frame was only for the commencement of works.
	

	24 September 2002
	Abigail Myra Thompson born at Narrogin Regional Hospital
	

	31 October 2002
	Letter from Margaret Johnston re: Third-party appeal of Works Approval
	

	12 December 2002
	Second letter from Margaret Johnston re:  appeal of Works Approval
	

	
	
	

	2003
	
	

	
	
	

	February 2003
	First post put in the ground
	

	3 June 2003
	First cattle put on feed.
	

	29 July 2003
	License Application Sent to DEP
	

	30 September 2003
	Compliance document submitted to Stephen Traloar.  This was required before license could be issued.  Never again did DEP or DEC request such a document.
	

	1 December 2003
	License 7873/1 issued for 2000 animals
	

	
	
	

	2004
	
	

	April 2004
	A Line Completed – 1620 head capacity
	

	30 August 2004
	License Renewal Application sent in – Requested >5 000 head
	

	26 October 2004
	Will Alexander Thompson born at Narrogin Regional Hosp.
	

	1 & 10 Nov 2004
	Asked for permission from DEC to stockpile manure and do vermi-composting on site.
	

	
	
	

	2005
	
	

	9 May 2005
	Amended License issued for vermi-composting onsite.  This license was for up to 6 000 animals
	

	23 August 2005
	License application for up to 10 000 head sent in.  
	

	August 2005
	Permanent Residency acquired by Thompson Family
	

	Between 23/08/05 and 28/09/05
	Inspection of premises by DEP in Chris Bishop’s absence.
	

	28 September 2005
	License for 24/11/05 to 23/11/07 issued.  #head had not been changed from 6 000 to 10 000
	

	October 2005
	4,500 head capacity completed
	

	7 October 2005
	Matt spoke to Andre at DEP.  In Matt’s day planner it is written:  “He said we’re not bound to 6 000 head but he would put through an amendment”
	

	10 November 2005
	Chris Bishop and Joel McShane carried out unannounced inspection.  Environmental Field Notice 4104 issued to put bunding around the fuel tanks.
	

	29 December 2005
	Cover letter from Wayne Tingey received, with summary a bit different from Inspection Report
	

	
	
	

	2006
	
	

	19 January 2006
	Chris Bishop visited again, and issued an Environmental Field Notice 5206 re:  bunding of fuel tanks.
	

	30 March 2006
	Luke Allen Thompson born at Narrogin Regional Hospital
	

	1 July 2006
	DEP & CALM merged to form DEC
	

	9 August 2006
	Matt sent in a license application (although not required), requesting up to maximum capacity (14 940 head) with annual fee of $1,500
	

	24 October 2006
	Acknowledgement of receipt and processing of fee received from DEC.
	

	
	
	

	2007
	
	

	8 January 2007
	Annual report sent to DEC (# head, complaints)
	

	19 March 2007
	Fax from Matt to Neville Welsh re:  Cool Mist
	

	20 April 2007
	Letter from Neville Welsh re:  Cool Mist system
	

	30 April 2007
	Fax from Matt to Neville Welsh re:  Cool Mist
	

	1 May 2007
	Letter from DEC Neville Welsh saying that not enough information was provided for DEC to further assess the CoolMist system.
	

	2 May 2007
	Letter from Matt to Neville in response to 1 May letter.
	

	7 May 2007
	Letter requesting 10 000 head license while decision on 14 940 was being made
	

	8 May 2007
	Letter from Shire to DEC supporting Narrogin Beef Producers
	

	14 May 2007
	Matt attended Greenhouse Gas Emissions Reporting Meeting:  National Pollutant Inventory /NEPM Variation.  Was outspoken in opposition to the Climate Change Movement.  Handed out copies of the Great Global Warming Swindle DVD and Lavosier Group literature.
	

	21 May 2007
	Letter from NBP to DEC stating what we intended to do to minimise odour emissions, and to explain that not all emissions were sourced at NBP.
	

	
	Letter from Shire of Narrogin to Neville Welsh
	

	28 May 2007
	Letter from Bruce Bone that states that we can have no more than 10 000 head of cattle at any one time, in addition to requiring us to submit an audit and odour assessment.
	

	29 May 2007
	Thompson Family became citizens of Australia -  All 6 are now dual citizens of the US and Australia
	

	June 2007
	Final pen in D-Line Completed – 10 000 head capacity
	

	4 July 2007
	Meeting at NBP between Chris Bishop, Neville Welsh, Bronwen O’Sullivan (LBH) and Pat Page (DAFFWA – Dept of Ag)
	

	
	David Templeman (we later found out) visited the northeast corner of our site with several DEC employees (no private citizens, we were assured).  No attempts to visit the site were ever made by Templeman or staff.
	

	5 July 2007
	Application for 14 940 head with Category 68 sent to DEC
	

	
	Letter from LBH to Neville Welsh asking for clarification of issues discussed at 4 July meeting.
	

	9 July 2007
	Email to DEC agreeing to participate in Liaison Group meetings, and asking for the information DEC was to have provided the week before
	

	10 July 2007
	Letter from Bruce Bone “clarifying” requirements for us to submit environmental audit and odour assessment
	

	12 July 2007
	Letter from LBH (Lane Buck and Higgins) to Neville Welsh asking DEC to outline those conditions attached to license that would require us to carry out an audit and odour assessment.  (see 2004 Guide to Works Approvals, pages 19-20)
	

	13 July 2007
	Submitted application for extension of Works Approval to Chris Bishop.
	

	
	Submitted application for refund of fees for the difference between Category 1 and 68 since inception.
	

	17 July 2007
	1st Liaison Group Meeting – FESA building
	

	11 July 2007
	Letter from LBH regarding clarification of odour assessment and audit.
	

	25 July 2007
	Letter from Paul Byrnes saying we could not do odour barrier system without first going through a Works Approval Process.
	

	26 July 2007
	OPEN PUBLIC MEETING – John Higgins Centre, Narrogin
	

	31 July 2007
	Letter from LBH regarding Works Approval Expiry
	

	2 August 2007
	Sent NFAS audit to DEC in fulfilment of Environmental Audit Against Guidelines request.
	

	3 August 2007
	Application for 10 000 head with Category 68 sent to DEC
	

	9 August 2007
	Letter from Bruce Bone
	

	
	Response letter from NBP
	

	10 August 2007
	2 Cheques returned from DEC that had been submitted with License Renewal Applications.
	

	21 August 2007
	2nd Liaison Group Meeting FESA building.  Presentation of Air Quality Management Branch by Dave Griffiths.  He stated unequivocally that odour assessment is to be done PRIOR to issuance of initial works approval.
	

	
	Letter from Bruce Bone, Wheatbelt Regional Manager, DEC in response to 9 August letter from us.
	

	27 August 2007
	WALFA writes letter to Shire of Narrogin and to Minister for the Environment, David Templeman
	

	28 August 2007
	Third attempt at 14 940 license application sent
	

	7 September 2007
	MSDS & DVD on Cool Mist system sent to DEC.
	

	18 September 2007
	DEC accepted 3rd application – Letter from Paul Byrnes
	

	25 September 2007
	3rd Liaison Group Meeting
	

	23 October 2007
	4th Liaison Group Meeting
	

	1 November 2007
	Freedom of Information Internal Review Application sent in to DEC FOI Administrator.  Have not ever heard back from them.
	

	2 November 2007
	Paul Byrnes, Neville Welsh & David Jackson conducted “Site Inspection & Compliance Audit”
	

	16 November 2007
	Draft report of 2/11 visit sent via email.  Also, Draft Interim License.
	

	19 November 2007
	Draft Interim License re-sent via email with changes from the Friday before.
	

	
	4 p.m. Matt, Janet and Bronwen O’Sullivan met with Paul Byrnes, Neville Welsh and Bruce Bone at the Regional DEC office in Narrogin.  Spent over 4 hours going over both draft documents.  It was agreed that NBP have an additional week to peruse documents and the DEC would have an additional week beyond that to finalise the documents.
	

	20 November 2007
	5th Liaison Group meeting.  Final documents were supposed to have been tabled, but not forthcoming from DEC.  Agreed that existing license (the 2005 one) should be extended until February.
	

	21 November 2007
	Followed up on Neville Welsh’s comment on 19/11 that he had spoken to Glenn Smith.  Sent email to Bronwen regarding this.
	

	22 November 2007
	Extension of license 7873/3 to 12 February 2008
	

	23 November 2007
	Original 2005 license expiry date.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	2008
	
	

	24 January 2008
	Receipt of revised draft interim license and revised audit report.  Both documents were supposed to have been received by 3 December 2007.  DEC wanted to meet the next day at 1:30.  This was declined.
	

	29 January 2008
	Annual Report Sent to DEC
	

	29 January 2008
	6th Liaison Group Meeting – Shire Council Chambers
	

	12 February 2008
	Expiry of existing license
	

	1 April 2008
	License (L7873/2002/4) for 6,000 head issued by DEC, with 33 conditions after all previous licenses had had 8 conditions attached.  Preamble also emphasises that Works Approval is no longer valid (i.e. we cannot finish our project).
	

	22 April 2008
	Deadline for appeals of license.  6 were filed in total:  4 in favour of NBP (one of which had over 120 signatories), and 2 against.
	

	21 November 2008
	Shire of Narrogin’s letter to Donna Faragher in support of  Narrogin Beef Producers 
	

	12 January 2009
	Donna Faragher’s Appeal Determination Released – Established the Local Community Consultative Committee (LCCC) to establish a “way forward” for NBP
	

	12 February 2009
	First meeting with Barry Carbon, Independent Chair of LCCC
	

	5 March 2009
	First LCCC meeting at Shire Chambers
	

	19 March 2009
	Second LCCC meeting at DEC Regional Office
	

	31 March 2009
	Third LCCC meeting – bus tour of NBP followed by meeting at the Ag College
	

	21 April 2009
	Fourth LCCC meeting – Town of Narrogin
	

	7 May 2009
	Fifth LCCC meeting – Town of Narrogin (Producer Presentations)
	

	13 May 2009
	Barry Carbon sent letter to Minister and CEO of DEC saying that LCCC had determined that improvements across all areas had taken place.

http://narroginlibrary.files.wordpress.com/2009/06/letter-3.pdf

	

	21 May 2009
	Sixth LCCC meeting – DEC Regional Office (Neighbour Presentations)
	

	8 June 2009
	Seventh LCCC meeting – (Town Presentations) 
	

	24 July 2009
	Eighth LCCC meeting – Shire Chambers
	

	14 August 2009
	Ninth and final LCCC meeting – Narrogin Motel Dining Room
	

	February-August ‘09
	Continual writing and revision of Environmental Waste Management Plan, with input from LCCC, plus Ag Department and Barry Carbon outside of LCCC 
	

	14 July 2009
	DEC issues draft amended license
	

	31 July 2009
	DEC issues Amended License
	

	4 August 2009
	Robert Atkins emailed clarification that we ARE allowed to go up to 10,000 head immediately
	

	4 September 2009
	Matt and Janet met with NAB to sign papers for a bridge loan to get through to our high season, now that approval for 10,000 head granted.  Bank deal blew up when deed of repayment demanded that we admit default and stated that payout of all bank facilities had to take place before 31 December.  Also required us to hire PWC ($80,000 amount given by Greg Daniel to PWC guy) to find alternative finance, sell, or get equity investor.
	

	20 October 2009
	Narrogin Beef Producers offered at auction.  No bids were received.  Interested buyers were concerned about the ambiguity and lack of tenure of the licence.
	

	Ongoing since 4 Sept
	All attempts to secure alternative finance or equity injection failed due to lack of clarity of licence.
	

	13 November 2009
	Narrogin Beef Producers employees were laid off.
	

	17 December 2009
	Last of cattle were shipped from the feedlot.  Facility has been vacant ever since.  All creditors, including the bank, are no longer being paid anything.
	

	8 March 2010
	After encouraging DEC for 6 months to be pro-active in issuing a draft licence so that we could work out alternative financing or sale, DEC issued new licence on this date (to replace one to expire 31 March 2010).  Conditions on licence were deal breakers.  DEC knew that the bank had given us until 15 March to give them an answer.  This was intentional delay.  Wayne Elliott told us that Paul Byrnes suggested early on that we not be given anything before 10 March.
	

	
	Alan Sands (DEC) and Minister Faragher put on notice immediately that appeal of licence would be lodged.
	

	25 March 2010
	Lindley Boseley, right-hand man at the feedlot and close personal friend, committed suicide.
	

	7 April 2010
	Matt and Janet met with Barry Carbon and Malcolm McCusker, putting forward key aspects of our case.  Mr. McCusker followed up with requests for more information and advice to proceed with legal aid.
	

	8 April 2010
	David Crombie, President of NFF, sent letter to Minister Faragher requesting meeting to pursue a political solution to the NBP problem.  (Minister later denied meeting on the basis that licence was under appeal.)
	

	28 April 2010
	Jean Pierre Clement of the Appeals Convenor’s office, visited to inspect “watercourses” as claimed by DEC.
	

	6 May 2010
	Jean Pierre Clement 2nd visit on general matters.  He also met with other appellants (Narrogin Environmental Action Team, Dept. of Education’s Ag College, Shire of Narrogin) on this day.  
	

	26 May 2010
	Letter from AFFF denying funding – after all appearances indicated that they would be taking on our case.  No explanation given.
	

	1 July 2010
	Ministerial Ruling handed down
	

	31 July 2010
	DEC Draft Amended Licence issued
	

	17 September 2010
	Just after noon, papers were served on us by NAB, giving us 4 days to pay our entire loans balance
	

	21 September 2010
	Ferrier Hodgsen, administrators appointed by NAB, come onsite.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


